

### **HUJJAT PRIMARY SCHOOL**

Brookshill, Harrow Weald, HA3 6RR| www.hujjatprimary.org office@hujjatprimary.org| 020 8189 9730

# NEWSLETTER

Where education is more than what you know, it's who you can become...

In His Name, the Most Kind, the Most Merciful

Friday 15th December 2023

Message from the Acting Headteacher

Asalaam Alaikum Parents and Carers,

It has been very pleasing to see all the children at school continuing to work hard. The children in EYFS enjoyed a fantastic workshop with Father John from All Saints Church; the Year 1 children have been using their scientific enquiry skills to compare animal groups; the Year 2s have been working hard understanding the properties of 2D and 3D shapes, and the children in Year 3 have completed informative and exciting non-chronological reports on the Bronze Age.

All the children are very much looking forward to their Winter Warmer Lunch and dress up, winter themed activities and Movie Night next week, and I look forward to meeting many of you!

A final request to please complete our Parent Survey (if you have not already). Your responses will help us to continue to grow and develop!

https://forms.gle/6NFoHG53HccCPac39

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to speak with me

Wishing you a blessed weekend,

Mrs Saad

#### Message from the Faith Leader

Asalaam Alaikum families of Hujjat Primary,

We are so proud of our children for the way they have learnt about, discussed and applied the values of compassion and respect this term. This is evident for the overwhelming number of children receiving dojo points, house tokens, values badges and pupil of the week certificates and

their explanations of why they have received these awards. In this week's assembly we learnt about four amazing women of the Islamic faith that are commonly known as 'The ladies of heaven'. The house that has shown the most values this term has the honour of choosing one of our four 'Ladies of Heaven' Projects to carry out in the Spring Term. The project will link to the personality of the lady of heaven that the project is named after, giving further opportunity to learn about and follow in the footsteps of these inspirational personalities.

We are so excited to reveal our first ever 'Ladies of Heaven' project.

May Allah (SWT) help us all to learn from and apply the teachings and examples of these inspirational women in our own lives. Praying you have a blessed weekend,

Mrs Jessa



#### 'Pupils of the Week' Achievements

Each week of this half term, we focus on one of our school values. During PSHE lessons and assemblies we discuss the importance of our school values and how we can demonstrate these by following the example of our beloved Prophet (PBUH). The value for this half term is **respect**. We are very proud of our pupils

demonstrating this value!

	Pupils' of the Week 8th December	Pupils' of the Week 15th December	
An Noor	Haydar AH	Hafsa	
Al Haqq	Hafsa	Muhammad Hussain	
Al Kareem	Malak	Abbas A	
Al Hakeem	Inaaya	Abdulhafeedh	
Al Khaaliq	Minnah	Lemees	
Al Wahhaab	Maryam	Masuma	
Ar Raoof	Ammar	Noor El Zahra	
Ash Shakoor	Hadi S	Zakariyya	

# Attendance Awards Our target is 96% or more!

Well done to

Al Wahhaab class for achieving the best attendance across school with 97.33%

w.e. 8th December

Well done to
Al Haqq class for achieving the best attendance across school with 94.8%
w.e. 15th December



#### An Update on Safety Measures Around the School

Thank you to all our parents who completed the survey and shared your views on security around our school premises. Here is a summary of updates:

- Robust evacuation and lockdown procedures, and drills have been practised by all staff and children.
- CCTV cameras have been installed all around the school building for improved vigilance
- The School Office doors can only be opened by the Office Team.
- More lighting has been put in our Key Stage 2 playground area
- Harrow Met Officers patrol the school boundary weekly and speak with the local community residents and parents to ensure safety
- Parent volunteers (in hi-vis vests) monitor outside the school gates during drop off and collection times.

During the summer term, the school will endeavour to have additional fencing and meshing outside the Key Stage 2 and EYFS gates, as well as gates outside the Office doors.

#### Reminder: End of Year Movie Nights for children

FoHPS have organised Movie Nights for all the pupils to enjoy in the last week of this term in the School Hall.

#### Wednesday 20th December, 3.30-4.30pm

EYFS and Year 1 are watching Octonauts and the Caves of Sac Actun (Silvergate Media)

#### Thursday 21st December, 3.30-4.30pm

Year 2 and Year 3 are watching Turbo (Dream Works Animation)

Pick up your child as normal and join us in the main hall for a relaxing end to the year, and a chance to watch a movie with your children. We will also have a bake sale, and other cinema snacks to purchase on the day. We humbly request parents to contribute towards the bake sale. All proceeds will be put towards the Design and Technology room for which we are fundraising.



#### Tickets are £5 which includes the movie and popcorn.

Tickets need to be purchased for all children and adults attending. Children under 3 are free.

Please purchase your tickets on: fohps.sumupstore.com

There will be parking available in the School MUGA. To use this facility, you must arrive between 3:00-3:10pm.

<u>Please note there will be no parking from 3:10pm onwards for the safety of the children.</u>

#### **Dates for your diaries:**

Events	Dates and timings
Winter Arts and Crafts Activities Week	W.B 18th December Info shared with parents via School Office
End of Term Winter Warmer Lunch for all pupils and staff	Wednesday 20th December
FoHPS Movie Afternoon—EYFS and Year 1 Parents must accompany children	Wednesday 20th December 3.30-4.30pm in the School Hall
FoHPS Movie Afternoon—Year 2 and Year 3 Parents must accompany children	Thursday 21st December 3.30-4.30pm in the School Hall
End of Term There are no clubs or wrap around care afterschool on this day.	Friday 22nd December 1.10-1.30pm finish
School Reopens for the Spring Term	Tuesday 9th January

Please note: Additional holidays will not be authorised outside of term times.

Please look at the Spring Term dates on the School website.

https://hujjatprimary.org/term-dates

## <u>HPS Clubs Spring Term: Please book via Arbor from Today, Friday 15th</u> <u>December at 6Pm</u>

Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
Mindfulness (all YGs)	Figs and Olives Gardening with Ms Elhafedi	Qu'ran Club (Y1, Y2, Y3)	Cooking with Ms Navazi (EYFS)	Mindfulness (all YGs)
	(Y1, Y2, Y3)			
Tennis (Y1, Y2, Y3)	PSD Football (EYFS, Y1)	Badminton (all YGs)	PSD Football (Y2, Y3)	PSD Gymnastics (Y1, Y2, Y3)
Arts and Crafts with Ms Karim (Y1, Y2, Y3)	RoboThink Science Club (Y1, Y2, Y3)		RoboThink Robotics Club (Y1, Y2, Y3)	